Special Called Meeting - Location:  Lumberton City Hall
Summary of Minutes

July 10, 2017
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in a special called meeting on July 10, 2017 - 6:00 P.M. – Lumberton City Hall, Lumberton, NC.  The following members were present:

Loistine DeFreece, Chairperson
Peggy Chavis, Vice-Chairperson

Dwayne Smith

Craig Lowry

Steve Martin

Randy Lawson
Brian Freeman
Mike Smith

Charles Bullard
John Campbell

Brenda Fairley-Ferebee
Also in attendance were:  Interim Superintendent, Dr. Shanita Wooten; Dr. Thomas Benson, Dr. Robert Locklear, Dr. Elizabeth Younce, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, and Attorney Grady Hunt.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairperson Loistine DeFreece.
2.
Invocation:  Mr. Randy Lawson.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda:  Chairperson Loistine DeFreece.  The Board

approved the revised agenda.

4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously

approved the taped open session minutes of June 13, 2017.

5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
#1.
Mr. Joshua Malcolm, private citizen of Pembroke, said he would like to speak about two things and one was the election of a new PSRC board chairman.  He said there were many people who had spoken to him who do not desire Peggy Chavis to become the new chairman.    
Mr. Malcom also spoke about the hiring of a new superintendent.  He said the board needed a competent and capable superintendent, the most qualified candidate and to do the right thing.  Mr. Malcolm’s son attended the meeting with him.
#2.
Mr. Gary Locklear, concerned resident, spoke to the board about employing a highly qualified superintendent.  He said it seems like it is deja vu all over again and who would come here.
B.
Election of Chair/Vice-Chair:  Interim Superintendent Dr. Shanita 

Wooten opened the nomination(s) for Chair of the Public Schools of Robeson 

County for the 2017-2018 school year.
There was a motion and a second to nominate Ms. Peggy Wilkins-Chavis as 

Chair for 2017-2018.

There was a motion and a second to nominate Mr. Craig Lowry as Chair for 

2017- 2018.

After the votes were taken for both nominees Ms. Peggy Wilkins-Chavis was 
elected Chair of the Public Schools of Robeson County for the 2017- 2018 school 
year.  

Newly elected Chairperson for the Public Schools of Robeson County Ms. Peggy 

Wilkins-Chavis opened the nominations for Vice-Chair for 2017-2018.  

There was a motion and a second to nominate Mr. Brian Freeman as Vice-

Chairperson for the 2017-2018 school year.  There were no other nominations.

After the votes were taken Mr. Brian Freeman was elected Vice-Chairperson for 

the Public Schools of Robeson County for the 2017- 2018 school year.

Outgoing chairperson Ms. DeFreece spoke briefly about her tenure as 

chairperson.

Several members of the Board thanked Ms. DeFreece for her leadership as 

chairperson for the 2016 – 2017 school year.

Chairperson Ms. Wilkins-Chavis welcomed everyone to the meeting and said 
anytime anyone needs her to call.  She also spoke about some things she would 
like to see done, one - is to increase test scores, two - to get textbooks for all 

students and begin cursive handwriting again.  She also spoke about teacher 

vacancies.  Chairperson Ms. Wilkins-Chavis said that the school board members 
needed to get professional training to become unified.
C.
Beginning Teacher Support Plan
Dr. Thomas Benson, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, said each LEA has to update their beginning teacher support program plan.  He said the board received the plan in their board packet and asked for approval.
6.
The Board set aside policy and approved the Beginning Teacher Support Plan.

D.
Mental Health Providers
Dr. Elizabeth Younce, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, said each year letters of intent are sent to mental health providers.  She said this service is .to ensure that students receive mental health services they need for academic achievement.  Dr. Younce asked for approval of the mental health provider’s list they received in their packet.
7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the mental health provider’s list presented.

E,
Testing Update
Mr. Bobby Locklear, Testing Director, said this school year closed out  successfully.  He said the official test results should be available in September.  Mr. Locklear said this is the first year summer school testing was implemented.  He said some of the good things to talk about are there were no major issues this year and he is proud of that all middle schools implemented some type of on-line testing, except for four schools.  Mr. Locklear spoke about some of the ways students are using different types of devices other than pencil and paper.  Mr. Locklear proposed for next school year for all 8th grade assessments will be delivered on-line.  
There was a question about the preliminary data from the end-of-grade and end-of-course testing, does it indicate the school system was up or down.  Mr. Locklear said not speaking publicly, he thinks the board will be pleased.

F.
2017-2018 Testing Schedule
Mr. Bobby Locklear said the board received a draft calendar indicating what test will take place next school year.  He said last year the in class testing dates were included for grades K-3 according to Ms. Sandra Evans the dates are not available yet and as soon as they are they will be added.  He said the bench mark dates are not on the calendar because the state has not yet set those dates.  Mr. Locklear said next school year all test will be available on-line and that will be discussed.
G.
Systel Contract
Mr. Hugh McIllwain, Internal Auditor, said the equipment was flooded and we are currently in a contract with Systel which this year would have been the fourth year of the contract of five years.  He said we had to buy out the contract because the equipment was damaged.  Mr. McIIwain said they have proposed putting in new equipment at the 74 warehouse.  The contract that was implemented in 2013 is the same price today for another five years.  The exception is $12.00 more dollars since 2013 and we will receive the same equipment.
There was a question as to since the system is out of the contract have we looked at other avenues that may be cheaper.  Mr. McIIwain said he had not because of the time frame at the warehouse.  He said Systel came in around $30,000.00 cheaper four years ago than the vendor we were using at that time.  Mr. McIIwain said this equipment was much better equipment which can be operated by a one man show.  He said no other vendor could touch that price the last time and he could not say if there are any right now out there cheaper.  Mr. McIIwain said the contract would be for five years at around $2900.00 a month.
It was also suggested that the system go ahead with this contract at this time because of the time frame in getting student handbooks printed, and other materials that need to go out in August.  He said before Systel, Xerox was the vendor.  Mr. McIIwain said the PSRC insurance covered the damages.

8.
The Board set aside policy and approved the five year printing contract with Systel.
H.
Board Staff Development
Ms. Loistine DeFreece, Board Member, spoke to the board about looking at limiting the number of workshops board members attend.  She said there is a set amount of money and if we could limit it to two workshops a year, one in state and one out of state, etc.  Ms. DeFreece said the reason she is suggesting this is maybe the money left be used to provide staff development for those teachers who have perfect attendance.  She said she will have a plan at the next board meeting and ask the board to think about it and come with some good ideas.
 9.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report 
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report presented. 
There was a question as to if the school system asked for a waiver of ADM.  Ms. Setzer said she is not sure, but she does not think because of the Hurricane that we were eligible for a waiver.  Interim Superintendent Dr. Wooten said they checked and the system was not eligible to do that, but she will follow-up on it.

B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented budget amendments for approval.  She said everything went well with DPI.  The Board approved the budget amendments presented.

10.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County 

go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified
personnel (N.C. Gen. Stat. §143-318.11(a)(1)(6) and (N.C. Gen. Stat. §
115C-319 and 321); and student transfers (N. C. Gen. Stat. §115C-402 and N. C. 

Gen. Stat. §143-318.11(a)(1)), and to consult with the attorney retained by the board in order to preserve attorney/client privileges between the attorney and the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County (N.C. General Stat. §143-318.11(a)(1)(3)).  The Board approved the motion.
11.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.
12.
Motion to approve closed session minutes of June 13, 2017.  The Board 
approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve all personnel as presented.  The Board approved the 

motion.
Interim Superintendent Dr. Shanita Wooten made a recommendation to approve 

all expiring contracts for administrators except for Dr. Penny Britt.

14.
Motion to approve all expiring administrator’s contracts as presented,

except for Dr. Penny Britt.  The Board approved the motion.
Interim Superintendent Dr. Shanita Wooten made the following assistant principal 

and principal position recommendations:
Mr. Anthony Britt to Carroll Middle School as Principal; was Assistant 
Principal at Lumberton High School;

Mr. Matthew Locklear to Lumberton High School as Assistant Principal;
was Math Teacher at Pembroke Middle School;

Mr. Jamaine Watson to Carroll Middle School as Assistant Principal; was a 
teacher at Parkton Elementary School;
Ms. Joyce Brown to Littlefield Middle School as Assistant Principal; was a

teacher at Red Springs Middle School; and

Ms. Leslie Harris to St. Pauls Elementary School as Assistant Principal;
was a Social Studies teacher at  Purnell Swett High School.

15.
Motion to approve all assistant principal and principal positions as 

recommended.  The Board approved the motion.
Interim Superintendent Dr. Shanita Wooten announced the following principal 

changes:

Ms. Tawanna Curry to Green Grove Elementary School from Peterson 

Elementary School;

Ms. Virginia Emanuel to Early College High School from Union Chapel 

Elementary School;

Ms. Melinda Sellers to Peterson Elementary School from Carroll Middle
School;

Ms. Dacia Bullard to Magnolia School from Green Grove Elementary
School and;
Mr. Antonio Wilkins to Union Chapel Elementary School from Magnolia 
School.
Attorney Hunt on behalf of the Board of Education made a brief statement
that the Board has unanimously decided to regroup and continue an earnest

search for superintendent and will not make a decision tonight on a
superintendent.
16.
Motion to adjourn.
Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Wilkins-Chavis, Chairperson
Interim Superintendent Dr. Shanita Wooten, Secretary
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